LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 7, 2021
TO: Honorable Briscoe Cain, Chair, House Committee on Elections
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2321 by Jetton (Relating to signature verification on an early voting ballot voted by mail.), As
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Election Code as it relates to signature verification on an early voting ballot voted by
mail to require the signature verification committee and the early voting ballot board to utilize any voter
registration signature obtained through Department of Public Safety applications in the signature comparison
process.

Based on information provided by the Secretary of State and the Department of Public Safety, no significant
fiscal impact to the State is anticipated.

Local Government Impact

The Cameron County Election Administrator expects no significant fiscal impact to the county. The Election
Administrators for Ellis, El Paso and Aransas counties report fiscal impacts of $16,000, $1,000 to $2,000, and
$10,000 to $15,000, respectively, all for equipment purchases.

Source Agencies: 307 Secretary of State, 405 Department of Public Safety
LBB Staff: JMc, SLE, CMA, DPE, GP

Page 1 of 1



